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HLAA Monthly Meeting: Saturday, October 14, 10:00 a.m. 

Snacks and socializing at 9:30 a.m. 

Meeting at Southside Church of Christ, 2101 Hemphill St., Fort Worth 76110 
South parking lot entrance 

 

Middle Ear Diseases  
Including Meniere’s Disease and Mimics of Meniere’s 

 

Presented by 
Marc Dean, M.D. 

 
Both our chapter president David Edmondson and vice president Jack Wages praise Dr. Marc 
Dean. “Dr. Dean changed my life,” said Jack, who suffered many years from Meniere’s disease 
and found relief through Dr. Dean’s treatment. David received his cochlear implants from Dr. 
Dean and hasn’t yet stopped talking about the complete difference it has made in his life. 
 
Perhaps he can change your life too. Come and hear him, and bring someone with you. 
 
Marc Dean, MD is a board certified otolaryngologist in full-time private practice in Fort Worth. He 
specializes in ear and sinus diseases and disorders of the Eustachian tube. He attended Baylor 
University for his undergraduate studies in bioinformatics, attended Texas Tech for his medical 
training, and completed his residency program at LSU-Shreveport. Dr. Dean served as assistant 
professor for three additional years at LSU-Shreveport and remains on the LSU facility as a clinical 
professor, specializing in Otolaryngology/Head and Neck Surgery (HNS), Dr. Dean completed an 
internship in general surgery and his residency at Louisiana State University Health Science Center, 
where he now serves as assistant professor in Otolaryngology/HNS.  

 

SPECIAL GUESTS THIS MONTH: 
THE SERTOMA CLUB OF FORT WORTH 

 

 
 

 
Photo Credit: The photograph of The Fort Worth Herd on our Heard In Fort Worth banner is used by permission of 
The Fort Worth Herd and its sponsor, the Fort Worth Parks and Community Services Department.  



David’s 
Discussion 

The Brain and Hearing 

Several recent research projects have demonstrated that those of us with hearing loss can develop a 

significant decline in our mental functioning. That is, it shows a correlation between hearing loss and 

dementia. The research also identifies how we can improve our brain performance. Help is on the way. 

The University of Texas at Dallas is having the Grand Opening of their Brain Performance Institute on 

Thursday, October 19, 2017. It is free to the public and includes breakfast and lunch, with presentations 

on brain health from 7:30 AM until 5:30 PM. It also offers an evening reception and lecture from 6:15 

PM to 8:00 PM, with a fee of $40 per person. You can learn details about this open house at 

http://brainperformanceinstiture.com/go.  

The institute is positioning itself to becoming a renowned research facility on the brain. The Brain 

Performance Institute is located at 2200 West Mockingbird Lane, Dallas TX 75235. 

Hearing and brain research shows that we stand significant chances of diminished brain functionality 

resulting from our hearing loss, no matter how slight or severe it may be. The brain begins reorganizing 

itself when we start to lose our hearing.    

The brain is not static, but is ever-changing at any age. The scientists found that hearing loss can change 

the area of the brain that is devoted to hearing, and its functions may be reassigned to other areas of the 

brain. Areas of the brain devoted to vision or to touch may compensate for areas that normally process 

hearing. 

Even early stages of hearing loss can lead to cognitive decline. Healthy hearing and early intervention of 

hearing loss are essential to maintaining strong cognitive functioning. Just as the brain reorganizes with 

the loss of hearing, it can change again with the improvement of hearing. This is good news because 

hearing loss screening could have positive implications for early intervention of dementia. 

Another study looked at the result of cochlear implants in the elderly and showed significant improvement 

of cognitive skills with improved speech comprehension achieved from these implants. 

It is my belief that this research identifies why hearing loss should be taken very seriously. Even in early 

stages of hearing loss, the brain reorganizes. With this knowledge, it makes sense to me that hearing loss 

screening programs and treatment could help us delay dementia. Getting ahead of the decline in hearing 

loss through early intervention could prevent long term cognitive issues down the road. 

When is the last time you have had your hearing screened? 

I hope to see you at the Brain Performance Institute open house on October 19.  

ï David Edmondson, chapter president

http://brainperformanceinstiture.com/go


 

Chapter Officer Candidates for 2018  

November is election month for chapter officers. 

Cary Terry announces his candidacy for Chapter President: 

I’m Cary Terry, and a uni-lateral Cochlear recipient since 2009. I was hearing until age 30 and then was almost 

totally deaf for ten years in both ears. In 2009, I had the cochlear implant done on my right side, and it has 

changed my life. Today, I am a successful Financial Advisor for Edward Jones. I could not do this without the 

ability to hear and have meaningful and important conversations with people to help them understand their 

financial needs and goals. 

As a believer in Jesus Christ, I am mostly grateful for his act of mercy and grace in bringing me to Him. My 

wife Jana and I are members of Gateway North Fort Worth. I am blessed with three grown children and one 

granddaughter... so far. Whether it’s my family, my church, my business, my hobbies, or my community activity ï  
all areas of my life are focused on serving Jesus and being a blessing to other people. 

I hope to serve in the follow ways: 

1. CONTINUE THE WORK 

I want to help continue the work our group and individual members have invested their time and energy into for so 

long. As I get to know and work with our active leadership, maybe I can help lighten the load, carry it further, and 

help with areas where we have already spent much effort. 

2. USE OUR HLAA EQUITY 

I want to use HLAA to broaden our message and help more people. I will  research other HLAA chapters’ leader-

ship and activities to see what’s working for them.  

3. BE HEARD (Marketing) 

I want the HLAA Fort Worth Chapter to be known by the community as the go-to network for information and 

support about hearing loss. 

The real key is to do what you can with what you have. Put others first. Be a blessing. 

 

OTHER OFFICER CANDIDATES: 

Secretaries ï Hannah Calhoun and Monica Trevino are both Doctor of Audiology students at UT Dallas 

and have been appointed by the chapter board to fill the Secretary role jointly for the remainder of 2017. 

Both are willing and eager to continue serving in the coming year. 

Hospitality Co-Chairs – Jill DeMoss and LaNeta Terryn 

 

The following officers are willing to continue in their current positions but are also willing to step aside if 

other worthy candidates come forward or are nominated and elected: 

Vice-President ï Jack Wages 

Treasurer ï Patricia Hindman 

Newsletter Editor ï Dan White 

Librarian/Historian ï Judy Oetting 

Program Chair ï Joyce Parlin 

Other candidates may volunteer or be nominated from the floor at the October meeting, provided 

that the person consents to be nominated and is willing to serve. 



 
HIGHLIGHTS OF SEPTEMBER 2017 PROGRAM:  

Texas Newborn Hearing Screening Program 

Presented by Mary Catherine Hess, M.S. 

Edited and excerpted by Darlene Liesner from the meeting transcript by Maribel Arredondo, CSR 

 

The captioned telephone panel presentation planned for our September meeting fell through because two 

of the panelists were no longer available. As a substitute program, Mary Catherine Hess provided an 

enlightening overview of the Texas Newborn Hearing Screening Program. 

Mary Catherine has a BS in communication disorders from UT Austin and a Masters in linguistics and 

American Sign Language from Gallaudet University. She is a certified ASL/English interpreter. Mary 

Catherine is now an OEI outreach, education, and installation specialist for CapTel captioned 

telephones. She previously worked for 15 years in newborn infant hearing screening. 

In 1999 the one, three, and six concept was born: screening by one month, diagnosis by three months, and 

intervention by six months. All states, including Texas, have Early Hearing Detection Intervention (EHDI) 

programs. Screening babiesô hearing at birth (birth admission screening) while they are still in the hospital works 

best. In 2009, 97% of all babies born in the U.S. were screened. Screening consists of two tests: otoacoustic 

emissions (cochlear hair cell response) and auditory brain stem response (the hearing nerveôs response to sounds). 

In Texas, 400,000 babies are born each year. Texas has 240 hospitals that only birth babies. Five contractors do the 

screening for the birthing hospitals. The Texas Health and Human Services Commission oversees TEHDI. While 

Texas screens 99% of its infants, in some areas people cannot get good screening or diagnostics, and some babies 

are not born in hospitals. 

Babies who do not pass the birth admission screening get referred on for a follow up screening. Babies who fail the 

second screening are then sent to an audiologist and then on to ECI ï Early Childhood Intervention. About 2%-4% 

of babies screened are referred on to an audiologist for diagnosis. Some Spanish-speaking parents fail to follow up 

for diagnosis and intervention because of the language barrier and fear of deportation. The Texas Guide by Your 

Side (part of the national Hands and Voices organization) is a support program for parents of deaf or hard of 

hearing children. 

Connexin 26, a protein found on the GJB2 gene is the most common cause of genetic hearing loss. NICU (Neonatal 

Intensive Care Unit) babies are at the greatest risk of hearing loss due to their other medical conditions. In 2014, of 

the 63,000 infants who did not pass the screen, 48% were cleared; 9.7% received a diagnosis; 34% received no care 

because of LTFU (Loss to Follow Up) or LTD (Loss to Documentation). 

In Texas, many children do not get to care (an audiologist), or if they do, itôs not reported to the state, so itôs not 

documented. At the time of birth, one or two babies per 1,000 are anticipated to have hearing loss. By school age, 

four to six per 1,000 are expected. In Texas 400 to 800 babies are projected to be born with hearing loss annually. 

That would be 1-2 babies with hearing loss born each day. Follow-up is critically important, but too many children 

do not receive it for various reasons. 

For more information see: 

¶ TEHDI has some materials which can be ordered or downloaded for free.     

Google TEHDI and HHSC. 

¶ The Educational Resource Center on Deafness at the Texas School for the Deaf  

has materials for loan. 

¶ Deafnetwork.com lists upcoming events. 

¶ The Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 

¶ National Association of the Deaf     

¶ Hands and Voices 

¶ www.infanthearing.org 

¶ www.hearingloss.org 

Quilt Drawing Photo by Cary Terry 

http://www.infanthearing.org/


 

Quilt Drawing Winner and Proceeds   
Amy Konczak, of Baird, TX, won the quilt made and donated by Jill DeMoss. 

Congratulations to Amy, and many thanks to Jill for the gift of her labors. 

 

The chapter was a winner, too, bringing in nearly $1,000 in net gains.  

Total proceeds: $1,105.00. Printing expense: $140.75. Net: $964.25. 

 

We are grateful to all who bought and/or sold tickets. Ticket purchases count   

as a tax deductible contribution to our non-profit 501 (c)(3) organization. 

 
 

 
Support your Fort Worth chapter and newsletter. 

Weôll acknowledge your donations in the newsletter each month this year. 

Platinum = $400+; Gold = $200 to $399; Silver = $100 to $199; Bronze = $50 to $99; Friends = Up to $49 

2017 Platinum: Jennie Zeis, Gold: Jeannene Brown, Johnnie Carter, Patricia Key.  

Silver: Jeanene Richards, Friend: Emma Hill, Dalton Parker. 
 

The Fort Worth Chapter is a 501 (c) (3) nonprofit organization.  

All contributions are tax-deductible. 

 
 

Hearing Loss Association of America - Fort Worth Chapter 

2017 CHAPTER DONATION FORM 

Make checks payable to: HLAA - Fort Worth Chapter 

Bring to the monthly meeting or mail to: HLAA – Fort Worth, PO Box 1310, Euless TX 76039. 
 

   Name:________________________________________________________________________  

   Address:________________________________________ City:_______________ Zip:________    

   Email address:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
   Donation to Fort Worth Chapter              $__________ 

 
 

The Hearing Loss Association America (HLAA), founded in 1979 by Rocky Stone, opens the world of communication to people with hearing loss through 

information, education, advocacy, and support. HLAA publishes the bimonthly Hearing Loss Magazine, holds annual conventions, produces Walk4Hearing® 

events, hosts online learning, and more. HLAA has an extensive network of chapters and state organizations. Further information can be found at 

www.hearingloss.org. The national headquarters is located at 7910 Woodmont Avenue, Suite 1200, Bethesda, MD 20814. Telephone: 301-657-2248. 

 

 

 

     2017 Board of Directors 
 
President: David Edmondson (david_edmondson@att.net) 
Vice-President: Jack Wages (wages21@yahoo.com) 
Secretary: (CURRENTLY OPEN) 
Treasurer: Patricia Hindman (patricia.hindman16@gmail.com) 
Newsletter Editor: Dan White (daniel.white761@gmail.com) 
Librarian/Historian: Judy Oetting (judyoetting@earthlink.net) 
Hospitality Chair: Jeannene Brown (rajean4@sbcglobal.net) 
Program Chair: Joyce Parlin (kjparlin@hotmail.com) 

Heard In Fort Worth 

This newsletter is published monthly by the  
Hearing Loss Association of America - Fort Worth Chapter 

Mailing address: Box 1310, Euless TX 76039  
Telephone 817-564-3764 or 817-228-8041 

http://www.hearinglossfortworth.org 
http://www.hearingloss.org 

http://www.walk4hearing.org/
http://www.hearingloss.org/
mailto:daniel.white761@gmail.com
mailto:rajean4@sbcglobal.net
http://www.hearingloss.org/


 
Hearing Evaluations  *  Hearing Devices 

 

J. Thomas Roth, Au.D. CCC-A, FAAA 
Doctor of Audiology 

     Phone 817-332-8817           904 W. Pennsylvania 

     Fax 817-332-8827                                                Ft. Worth, TX 76104 
 
 

 

 ANTHONY HEARING AIDS 

Physician-Based Hearing Solutions 

Sandra Clarkson, MA, CCC-A, FAAA, Lead Audiologist 

Hollis Hardman, MA, CCC-A, FAAA, Audiologist 

Kristin Currin, Au.D, CCC-A, FAAA, Audiologist 
 
 

901 Hemphill, Fort Worth, Texas 76104 
 

817/338-HEAR 

 

 

Fonner  
Hearing Aid Center 

 

315 Randol Mill Road, Arlington 76011 
Call 817-277-8121   Fax — 817-277-8191 

 

6647 Boulevard 26, Fort Worth 76180 
Call 817-284-8584    Fax — 817-284-3253 

 

www.Fonnerhearing.com 

 

 HEARING CARE CENTER  

“Helping patients and families hear a difference” 

Kurt Chappell, BBA 

  4736 Bryant Irvin Road, Suite 702 
 Fort Worth, TX 76132 

 (817) 263-1971 
       www.chappell-hearing-aids.com

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These Ad Spaces are Available. 

Email Daniel.White761@gmail.com 

for details.

 

http://www.fonnerhearing.com/
http://www.chappell-hearing-aids.com/
http://www.chappell-hearing-aids.com/
mailto:Daniel.White761@gmail.com


 
 

 

 

 

  

 Fonner Hearing  
 Aid Center 

 

Arlington 
315 Randol Mill Road 

Tel — 817-277-8121   Fax — 817-277-8191 
 

Fort Worth 
6647 Boulevard 26 

Tel — 817-284-8584    Fax — 817-284-3253 
 

www.texasears.com 
 
 

HEALTHFIRST MEDICAL GROUP 
 

SCOTT O’LEARY, M.S., CCC-A 
AUDIOLOGIST 

Audiology/Hearing Aids 
 

George Kostohryz, Jr. M.D. 

Otolaryngology/ENT 

 
 4625 Boat Club Road, #257                        Phone 817-346-6464 

 Fort Worth, Texas  76135                               Fax 817-238-0054 

 
 

   Marylyn Koble, M.S., CCC-A, Audiologist 

   (817) 504-3644    koblehearing@gmail.com 

  Call for an in-home consultation 

 

 

Audiology Associates of Arlington 
 

Elizabeth Johnson, Au.D., FAAA 
 

Comprehensive Audiological Evaluations 
Hearing Aids and Assistive Devices 

 
 

3132 MATLOCK RD., STE 303 817-472-7720 
ARLINGTON, TEXAS  76014 817-417-7280 FAX 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

We are extremely grateful for the financial support we receive for our newsletter from our sponsors.   
Mention of goods and services does not imply HLAA endorsement, nor should omission suggest disapproval.   

Advertising rates are $150 per year or $12.50 per month for a business card size ad. 

 

http://www.texasears.com/
tel:%28817%29%20504-3644
mailto:koblehearing@gmail.com


 

  

 

  
 

    PO Box 1310 

   Euless TX 76039           E-mail Daniel.White761@gmail.com 

           or call 817-228-8041 to UNSUBSCRIBE 

 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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Heard in Fort Worth 
HEARING LOSS NEWSLETTER 

 

 

 

We meet on the second Saturday  
of each month at 

Southside Church of Christ 
2101 Hemphill Street, Fort Worth 76110 
Meeting entrance is from the south parking lot.  

MAIL: PO Box 1310, Euless, TX 76039 

Telephone 817-228-8041 
for further information. 

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

NOTICE 

Beginning in January, we plan to send out the 

newsletter by email only. 

If you are national member of HLAA, please make 

sure HLAA has your correct email address. This is 

our primary source for email addresses. 

Membership in HLAA is handled only through 

the national office. Go to www.hearingloss.org 

and click on the membership link to join if you are 

not already a member. 

Non-members or members outside North Texas 
can receive the newsletter by making sure Dan 

White has your email address. Contact him at 

Daniel.White761@gmail.com. 
 

If you do not have email, call Dan at 817-228-8041 or 

write him at PO Box 330472, Fort Worth, TX 76163-

0472 to discuss other possibilities. 

http://www.hearingloss.org/

